Southwest Washington Youth Soccer Association

Governance meeting

February 13, 2012


In attendance: Rachelle Beatty, Jason Sherwood, Brian Holt, Donna Hunting, Cheryl Kleier, Tanna Torres, Andrea Hall
Meeting called to order at 7:40 pm
Minutes from November 14, 2011 approved as written

Treasurer Report:  Tanna Torres resigned on December 9, 2012.  All treasurer possessions belonging to SWYSA have been turned in.
Tanna was thanked for her services and presented with a card and flowers for her appreciation.

Presidents Report:  The Player fee at the State level will not be going up for the 2012-2013 year

It has been suggested that a $2 player fee increase be added to the SWYSA budget <<Cheryl will discuss with Tanna regarding this issue>>

State By-Laws will be voted on later in the month by the State board due to some changes that had been made.

District 6 is dissolving and will move to be a region.

Dual affiliation with Us Club – WYSA or US Club – it is up to the individual club, the association can restrict

The state nominating committee has 5 open positions up for nomination; 3 of the positions have returning members 2 do not. SWYSA area needs to have a representative for member at large 
What are WSYSA’s mission, path, and focus? What should associations be focused on?

The referee program rolled out across the state – Will Niccols is in charge and will focus money on those refs doing the most games.  More information can be found at www.warc.org 

State budget was passed – SWYSA did not vote for the 2012-2013 budget due to the budget decreased, but the payroll/ benefits went up with no new hires

The state AGM is in May 2012

Cheryl will e-mail field representatives information about field development from the state

Travis “AD” at Prairie is looking for a partner to help pay for lights at the Turf field locations. Pacific FC (not a 501C (3) is speaking with the district along with Prairie Soccer Club regarding this.  They are looking for $10,000 for the first year payments (looking at increasing player fees, and offering advertising boards)

Cheryl applied to be on the Parks and Rec committee

Vice President Report: Jason provided a frame work in terms for marketing for individual clubs to help strategically

Also presented a rough idea of a logo for the SWYSA << more to come>>

Eisenhower/Westside Soccer Clubs merge is moving forward.

Cheryl and Andrea discussed allowing recreational clubs registrars to be able to print player cards.  A process would need to be put in place if allowed.

Meeting adjourned at 8:45 pm
